THE PRESIDENT HAS SEEN.

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

RECOMMENDED TELEPHONE CALL

TO:

Mr. Jack K. Hill, Vice President, Education and Community Services, Ohio Farm Bureau Federation

DATE:

Wednesday, November 13, 1974

RECOMMENDED BY:

Max L. Friedersdorf Mu./2.

PURPOSE:

To extend best wishes to the Ohio Farm Bureau Leadership meeting being held at the Columbus (Ohio) Downtown Sheraton Hotel

BACKGROUND:

- 1. Representative Sam Devine (R-Ohio) requests the President make a brief (one or two minute) call to the meeting.
- 2. Eighty-six Ohio Farm Bureau County presidents will be present.
- 3. Purpose of the conference is to encourage and prepare the Farm Bureau leaders to form Advisory Councils at the grass roots level to preserve democracy, encourage free speech and make a long lasting contribution to the Bicentennial.

TALKING POINTS:

- 1. Congressman Devine advised me of your conference.
- 2. Your conference goals are most worthy and I congratulate you on the conference.
- 3. I have had considerable experience with the Council system in Michigan, and I know what a valuable contribution the Farm Bureau makes toward grass roots democracy.
- 4. I congratulate you on your goal of 1,776 Councils by July 4, 1976, and I am sure you will attain that goal.

November 11, 1974

ACTION President called 11/13/74 4:39 pH

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

November 14, 1974

ADMINISTRATIVELY CONFIDENTIAL

MEMORANDUM FOR:

MAX L. FRIEDERSDORF

FROM:

JERRY H.

Your recommended telephone call to Mr. Jack K. Hill was approved and the President called him on November 13.